From: AG PSSG FOI AG:EX

To: Nisbet, Justine CITZ:EX

Subject: RE: RE: media requests PSS-2020-02847 & PS5-2020-02849
Date: Friday, May 8, 2020 2:32:00 PM

Hi Justine,

Yes, the proposed wording sounds good to me, and | can confirm that we don’t need sign off for this,
as we would have requested a transfer to CITZ. Thanks for checking in!

Camas

From: Nisbet, Justine CITZ:EX

Sent: Friday, May 8, 2020 2:27 PM

To: AG PSSG FOI AG:EX

Subject: RE: media requests PSS-2020-02847 & PSS-2020-02849

Hi Camas,

We have received another request pertaining to the OIPC’s decision for extensions due to COVID 18.

Regarding the OIPC Commissioner's April 22, 2020-announced “Decision of the Commissioner:
Extension of Time for Public Bodies to Respond to Freedom of Information Requests,” | seek a copy of
the official request(s) from government to OIPC asking for temporary relaxation of the Freedom of
Information and Protection of Privacy Act and temporary relaxation of OIPC enforcement. | also seek a
copy of the related correspondence from the OIPC in reply to the request(s). Records would be held at
the level of minister, DM and/or ADM. Time period for the search is March 19, 2020 to present day.

This request falls under s.3 of FOIPPA and we will be responding as such. Just writing to confirm that
you don’t require final sign off and we are good to proceed with closing. The combined
acknowledgment/response letter would include the following wording:

“Pursuant to section 3(1)(c) of FOIPPA, records created by or for an officer of the Legislature that
relates to the exercise of that officer’s functions, fall outside the scope of the Act. Therefore, the
records to which you are requesting access to will not be provided. Your files are now closed.”

Thanks so much,

Justine Nisbet | Manager, Justice Social Team - CIAPP-P| Information Access Operations |
Corporate Information and Records Management Office - Ministry of Citizens’ Services

Ph: 250-356-5858 | e: Justine.Nisbet@gov.bc.ca| mobile: 250-415-0202| m: PO Box 9569,
Stn Prov Gov, Victoria BC V8W 9K1
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